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ŭŻŸ ŞŷżƇƂƅLƆ ťŸƇƇŸƅ 
 

his monthLs editorLs letter is going to be short and sweet.  
 
AƁƂƇŻŸƅ ƌŸŴƅ ŷƅŴƊƆ ƇƂ ŴƁ ŸƁŷƑ.2015 has been ƄƈżƇŸ Ŵ ƌŸŴƅ. ŢLƉŸ ƇƅŴƉŸſſŸŷ 

more than I have ever done (Clocolan, Vereeniging, Johannesburg, Pretoria, 
Bloemfontein and finally the fair Cape); I finally completed my Master of 
Education degree ŴƁŷ Ţ Ŵƀ ƁƂƊ ƇŻŸ ƃƅƂƈŷ ƂƊƁŸƅ ƂŹ Ŵ ŝżƆŶƂ 2 ŶŴſſŸŷ MťƌƁƋN (ŷƂƁLƇ 
ƊƂƅƅƌ MŦƂƁƆƇŸƅN żƆ ƆƇżſſ ŴƅƂƈƁŷ, ƆŻŸ żƆ ŽƈƆƇ żƁ ŷŸƆƃŸƅŴƇŸ ƁŸŸŷ ƂŹ ƆƂƀŸ ŭťŜ). 2016 
seems to hold great potential and I look forward to the challenges and adventures 
it will bring.  
 
The committee and I would like to wish the club members and their families a 
wonderful Christmas and New Year. Enjoy this time with your loved ones and if 
you are travelling, stay safe.  
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News & Events 
 
The final gates of the year were held at Non-Stop Adventures.  
 
5th Gates Event  P  Non-Stop Adventures by Bridget Slogrove 

 
eeting time at the Cato Ridge BP Oasis saw the usual business of topping 
ƈƃ ƇŴƁžƆ ŴƁŷ ƇƈƀƀżŸƆ ŴƁŷ ƂƁŸ Ƃƅ ƇƊƂ ŵƂƁƁŸƇƆ ƂƃŸƁ (ūƈƆƆŸſſLƆ ŹƂƅ Ŵ ƊŴƇŸƅ 
ſŸŴž ŴƁŷ ŦŴƅžLƆ ŹƂƅ Ŵ ſŸŴž ƂŹ ƆƂƀŸƇŻżƁź Ƃƅ ƂƇŻŸƅ ƇŻŴƇ ƊŴƆƁLƇ ƅŸŴſſƌ 

important).  Luckily, Brendan came to the rescue with our vehicle and was carrying 
the part that was surmised to be the problem.  We left the BP Oasis at 7:30am 
sharp with 11 Landrovers in convoy and Brendan leading the pack.  Instead of 
going the normal route and going in through the front entrance, Brendan led us 
through a township and arrived at the back gate of Non Stop Adventures, this 
being a much shorter route.   
 

M 
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Leon had already set up the gates and after the scrutineering and registration, we 
started the gates competition.  Andrew assisted with the standard class and after 
the first gate event was completed the modified vehicles were led in a different 
direction to do their gates obstacles.   
 
 
Many of the longer 
vehicles battled 
through the standard 
class first gate (which 
was reversed for the 
2nd gate).  Then it was 
off to the sand pit for 
the 3rd and 4th 
obstacles.  The 5th 
obstacle took us across 
the river and to a rather 
steep and undulating 
incline, or decline.   
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As most drivers 
decided it was too 
slippery to go down 
the slope, it was 
decided we would 
drive up the slope 
instead.  This was a 
test of how not to 
get the vehicle 
cross-axled (ask 
Heather).    
 
 
 
 

 
 
Then it was back to the sand pit and gates 3 and 4 were combined to form one 
gate scored out of a 100 points.  Some of us (me for instance) found this an 
extremely challenging ordeal as it was rather difficult to see two of the gates poles 
through the long grass as the grass happened to be the same colour as the poles 
(ŴƁŷ ƊŸ ŷżŷƁLƇ ŻŴƉŸ ŶƂſƂƈƅŸŷ ƆƂŶžƆ).   
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